Minutes of the NC-1009 Multistate Research Project

Oct. 25, 2005, Wyndam Hotel, Burlington, VT
Attendance:

Dr. Steve Slack (North Central Region Adminstrative Advisor), Dr. Jim Fadel (CA), Dr. Don Beitz (IA), Dr. Shawn Donkin (IN), Dr. John Shirley (KS), Dr. Gale Bateman (LA), Dr. Brian Bequette (MD), Dr. Mike VandeHaar (MI), Dr. Marshall Stern (MN), Dr. Mark Hanigan (Secretary; Land O’ Lakes), Dr. J.W. Schroeder (ND), Dr. Chuck Scwab (NH), Dr. Jeff Firkins (OH), Dr. Arne Hippen (SD), Dr. Mary Beth Hall (USDA), Dr. Tilak Dhiman (UT), Dr. Joanne Knapp (President; VT), Dr. John McNamara (WA), Dr. Lou Armentano (WI)

Absent:

Dr. Keith Cummins (AL), Dr. Alex Hristov (ID), Dr. Jimmy Clark (IL), Dr. Kyle McLeod (KY), Dr. Rich Erdman (MD), Dr. Mike Belyea (NM), Dr. Gabrielle Varga (PA)

DAY 1

President Knapp opened the meeting and introductions were made.

Dr. Mike Vayda, Associate Dean and Experiment Station Director, UVM, welcomed everyone.

Remarks by Dr. Steve Slack, North Central Region Administrative Advisor 

The project is approved through Sept. 30, 2007.  Minutes and Annual Report are due within 60 days.  The project up for mid-term review so report needs to be in on time so it can be distributed to the review committee.  The intent with changes in committee names is to standardize names across committees.  NC essentially stays the same.  The real push to document impact of committees.

Station Reports addressing Objective 3 were presented by:

1. Dr. John McNamara (WA)

2. Dr. Mark Hanigan (Land O’Lakes)
3. Dr. Jim Fadel (University of California-Davis)

Station Reports addressing Objective 2 were presented by:

1. Dr. Brian Bequette (University of Maryland)
2. Dr. Joanne Knapp (University of Vermont)
3. Dr. Mike Vandehaar (Michigan State University)
4. Dr. Don Beitz (Iowa State University) 
5. Dr. Shawn Donkin (Purdue University)
Station Reports addressing Objective 1 were presented by:

1. Dr. Jeff Firkins (Ohio State University)
2. Dr. John Shirley (Kansas State University)
3. Dr. Chuck Schwab (University of New Hampshire)

4. Dr. Lou Armentano (University of Wisconsin)
Discussion followed the presentation of each station report.

Breakout groups to discuss potential collaborative work for the upcoming year were formed and proceeded before the committee was rejoined as a whole for a recap given by Drs. Mary Beth Hall (USDA) and Brian Bequette (MD) as documented in the annual report.  The meeting adjourned for dinner.

 DAY 2

The plans for the symposium “Exploring the Boundaries of Efficiency in Lactation:  NC-1009 Metabolic Relationships in Supply of Nutrients in Lactating Cows” to be held at the Joint Annual ADSA/ASAS Meeting in 2005 were finalized:  

1. Lead-in talk on “Efficiency vs. Waste”  Tyrrell (USDA)
2. Integration of Ruminal Metabolism of Dairy Cattle—Varga (PA), Firkins (OH)*, Hall (FL), Hristov (ID)

3. Delivery of nutrients to mammary glands—Reynolds (OH), Bequette (MD)*, Knapp (VT)
4. Regulation of key metabolic pathways in lactation—Donkin* (IN), Knapp (VT), VandeHaar (MI), Beitz (IA), Hippen (SD)
5. Improvement of mechanistic models of metabolism—McNamara (WA), Hanigan (PM)*, Fadel (CA), Bateman (LA)
Dr. Tilak Dhiman (UT) to chair the symposium as a member of the ASAS/ADSA Ruminant Nutrition Committee.  Dr. Joanne Knapp (VT) to finalize presentation titles and submit by Dec. 1, 2004.  It was decided that it would be desirable to have the presentations published.

Station Reports addressing Objective 1 were presented by:

1. Dr. Mary Beth Hall (USDA Forage Research Center)

2. Dr. Gale Bateman (Louisiana State University)

3. Dr. Tilak Dhiman (Utah State University)

4. Dr. J.W. Schroeder (North Dakota State University)

5. Dr. Arne Hippen (South Dakota State University)

6. Dr. Marshall Stern (University of Minnesota)

Discussion followed the presentation of each station report.

Other Business:

1. Dr. Arne Hippen (SD) was unanimously voted in as Secretary for FY’05, to be President in FY’06.

2. Next year’s meeting to be held in St. Louis, MO, arranged by Dr. Mark Hanigan (President ’05; LOL) either the third or fourth week of October.

3. Discussion regarding minimal feed descriptions required for publication.  It was suggested that we develop a minimum requirement for assessment of nutrients in individual feed ingredients that must be reported as an electronic appendix.  Dr. Joanne Knapp (VT) to follow up with Journals of Animal Science and Dairy Science editorial boards.  

President Knapp concluded and adjourned the meeting.

